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Eric Hines personal response to Seaplanes on LBG discussion paper.

Mr Andrew Smith, Chief Planner, NCA,
Dear Andrew,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Seaplanes on Lake Burley Griffin
discussion paper. I have competitively sailed and instructed both sailing and powerboat
handling on the lake since 1975 and held memberships of the ANU and YMCA sailing clubs.
While I have no problem with the basic concept, and the heritage and environmental
aspects seem well covered, I believe that the safety implications have not been adequately
recognised or considered in this document. I recommend that this proposal not proceed
without significant changes to ensure the safety of the seaplane pilot and passengers,
other users of the lake, and the general public. Specific problems with this proposal
include but are not limited to...

Seaplane Manoeuvrability
The NCA paper stated that "...seaplanes are about as manoeuvrable as other power
boats..." but the NSW Government Transport RMS publication "Rose Bay - safety
guidelines for seaplanes and vessels" states quite clearly that "Neither seaplanes, nor
sailing boats can reverse or manoeuvre quickly, especially in confined areas. For instance,
in strong winds, seaplanes have difficulty turning downwind...". Of these contradictory
statements the NCA paper is in error in my experience.

Staying Clear
The proposal is for seaplane take-off and landing in West Basin which has been the main
yacht racing course on the lake since I started yachting here; and possibly the only viable
area on this small lake for this sport. Again, the NSW guidelines are explicit in stating that
seaplanes are to "Stay clear of established yacht race areas...". I assure you that the NSW
guidelines were not established out of politeness but from decades of experience of trying
to solve the safety aspects of mixing seaplanes with racing yachts on Sydney Harbour,
where I sailed from 1968 to 1975.

Unsafe Local Weather Anomalies
Seaplanes in the Sydney area operate mainly in coastal waters with relatively constant
winds. Wind velocity in inland waters like Canberra have an accepted variability of +/- 40%.
In Canberra the northwest is a common wind direction which seaplanes will have to take-
off and land into. In this locality the wind oscillates either side of Black Mountain and the
gusts exceed the +/- 40% variability already advised. The seaplane would have to safely
negotiate take-off and landing in, e.g., a 10 kt westerly which changes in less than one
second into a 30 kt northerly. A tripling of wind speed with a 90-degree wind shift almost






